
1 

CTA  
Newsletter 
Fall 2019 

Environmental Dept…..page 2   Transportation Dept……page 3 

CTA Enterprise………….page 4   CTA News………………………page 5 

Old Plastics………………...page 6   Bus Schedule………………..page 7 

Bus Schedule Cont. …..page 8   Healthy Homes…………….page 9 

Council Members & Staff...page 10 

Elder Luncheons are on 
now held on Thursdays! 
Please watch for our 

notices! 

We appreciate the donations that we receive and we do our best to store and prepare 
everything in the best manner we can. Recently, the elders have dined on fish egg chips, 
salmon patties, beach asparagus salad, baked fish and chips. Traditional food is the best! 
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• Environmental Department • 

Thank you everyone that helped us with 
picking up the lead acid batteries so far. 

 

We have gotten an extension to pick up more batteries, so 
please call us and we will pick them up!  

For these upcoming winter months, we will still be grabbing shellfish samples twice a month 
at our False Island Boat Launch site, as well as monitoring for harmful algal blooms weekly via 
microscopy work. If anyone has any comments or questions, please feel free to call our office 
at 907-826-5125.

Central Council Tlingit & Haida Indian Tribes of Alaska has partnered with Craig Tribal Asso-
ciation to host the 2019 Southeast Environment Conference at the end of September. There 
will be representatives from tribal, local, state and federal organizations attending to speak 
about natural resource issues and environmental topics of the Southeast Alaska region. We 
are excited for this opportunity! 

 

PIC! 
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• Transportation Department • 

    
  Prices, times and rules are posted on page 7 and the bus 

schedule is on page 8 for your convenience. Will be updating our bus schedule to add stops at 
both the Craig and Klawock Senior centers. The updates will be available on the Craig Tribal 
Association’s website, “www.craigtribe.org” as well as the facebook page.  

This month we completed our first pro-

ject. Although small in size it is exciting 

to have the crew all working and to pro-

jects checked off the list. After not being 

active for several years it took us some 

time to get our crew and equipment in 

shape but we are fast becoming a well-

oiled machine again. 

Teamwork is the word that comes to 

mind for the department this month. We 

have worked tirelessly with the City, 

Craig Middle School, and R & M Engineer-

ing to accomplish the difficult task of 

pouring our new sidewalks around the 

middle school before the school season 

started back up. Even given poor weath-

er and damaged materials the crew was 

able to get the job done. Everyone put in 

long hours and worked double time. The 

hard work is much appreciated and we 

have gotten compliments from the school 

and citizens alike.  

The Public Transit System is going excel-

lent and we are now offering service to 

and from Craig, Klawock, the IFA Ferry 

and the Klawock Airport. We are working 

to expand service and add stops. Please 

feel free to call (907) 826-RIDE for 

more information. Or visit 

www.craig.tribe.org for more information. 
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• Smoke Shop • 

• Gift Shop • 

In September, the CTA celebrated its 
2nd Anniversary of the CTA Smoke 

Shop!  To continue building up the En-
terprise for the tribe, the CTA recent-

ly invested in its Gift Shop.  If you 
haven’t been in recently, stop by and 
check out the new inventory.  At this 
time we are reaching out to local arti-
sans for local, unique artwork.  If you 
carve, sew, bead or paint and have an 
item you would be interested in selling 

to CTA for us to carry in our Gift Shop, 
please contact our CTA Enterprise 

Manager at (907) 826-2160.   

You can also check our Facebook page 
at: CTA Smoke & Gift Shop. 
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• News • 

In November, we will be giving out our 

Thanksgiving turkeys and in December 

we will have the    

Christmas hams.     

Dates and times TBA! 

If you are in need of a tribal ID, please 
come in to see Randi Braz, Administrative 

Assistant at the main office to update your 
contact information and have your picture 
taken. She will also be posted upstairs dur-
ing the information annual meeting this com-
ing winter! Be on the look out for that date 

to be announced.  
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From all these preservationist articles to my very own newsletter blurbs, you’ve heard 

plastic is bad with a capital B! However, let’s face reality for two minutes. Plastic is 

simply real and simply everywhere! And yes, there are alternative 

solutions for almost everything, yet the conundrum is; isn’t it 

wasteful to trash your plastics now for a zero-waste lifestyle? 

The answer isn’t hypocritical but logical. Repurpose what you can, 

or give away items to others or dispose items in the appropriate 

manner. For example, your child drinks a gallon jug of orange juice 

and in a weeks time you are left with an empty, plastic container. 

Zero waste lifestyle requires a switch to a cardboard juice box, thus no more plastic. Yay, 

although you still have that plastic jug. Before recycling it, 

think of uses for it such as repurposing it as a watering can by 

poking holes in the cap or cut it up with the handle to creating 

a back up dust pan. 

Unpopular opinion: zero Waste is cool. This means someone not 

as pro-active in recycling, or someone with children, or an up-

cyclist would benefit from your plastic debris. As the saying 

goes, ‘one man’s trash is another man’s treasure’ could mean 

finding a person that would be willing to accept your Tupper-

ware or clothes that uninterests you. And unlike glassware, 

plastic flatware and dishes can be helpful to a parent in need. 

Then, if you looked hard enough, an upcyclist could even use that old rake you have lying 

around as a necklace holder. 

Although, recycling is always a great idea, its not as simple for us 

in the Last Frontier. Lets take into consideration that we live on 

a secluded haven and shipping rates are always sky high. The is-

sue with that is 1. we don’t have a fully equipped and functioning 

recycle center and 2. how do we pay for sorting and shipping. So 

until our island has a recycle solution, our top option is repurpose 

our plastics the best way possible. Plastic will always be around, 

but if everyone does their part to reduce, reuse, and repurpose, 

we will go along way to creating a better island. 

• Old Plastic • 

Plastic bucket made 

 into a flower pot! 

Milk jugs can make a great 

 storage! 
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• Healthy Homes Harvesting • 

• Alaska History • 

Every village had a “shaman” or Indian doctor for their present or future problems. Shamans 

were revered, respected and feared. They are told to be able to heal sickness out of a person, act 

as a median for disputes, and protectors from potential harm against their villages. When they 

practiced witchcraft, they did it outside of the village, where most shamans had set up living 

quarters as well. Their powers are believed to have come from the spirit world. In the 1880s, 

when missionaries came about, shamans diminished and it was only practiced in secret.  

The last greatest Potlatch recorded according to Robert Cogo was in June 1899. It was given 

for David Roberts to commemorate his clan, to dedicate a new community house, and honor his 

deceased uncle. Preparations for the event by the Tlingit chief started several years before and 

Haidas were witnesses to the potlatch, travelled to Tuxekan by canoes. During the five day long 

ceremony, there was lots of performing, big feasts, and gifts given away. On the last day, there 

was a big send off for those travelling back home with songs of farewell. 

The information was gathered from “Haida History by Nora & Robert Cogo” and “Shamans and Kushtakas: North Coast 

Tales of the Supernatural by Mary Giraudo Beck”. 

Southeast Fall Time Harvesting: 

Sitka Blacktail Deer 
Lowbush Cranberry 
Highbush Cranberry 

Hudson Bay Tea 
Sala Berry 

This recipe is from the UAF website, given by Roxie Rodgers Dinstel. Haw’aa & Gunalchéesh 

Highbush Cranberry Apple Butter 

2 quarts highbush cranberries 
1 cup water 
4 cups unsweetened applesauce 
6 cups sugar 
1 teaspoon cinnamon 
1/2 teaspoon cloves 
1/2 teaspoon salt 
1 lemon, grated rind and juice 
 
 
Prepare jar lids. Boil berries and water together until berries pop and are soft. Put through a sieve 
or food mill to remove seeds. Reheat and add the applesauce, sugar, cinnamon, cloves and salt. Sim-
mer until thick. Remove from heat and add lemon juice and grated rind.  Spoon apple butter into jars, 
leaving 1/4 inch headspace. Wipe jar rims and cover with prepared two-piece lids. Process for 15 
minutes in a boiling water bath.  
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Craig Tribal Association 

1130 Craig Klawock 
Highway 

PO Box 565 

Craig, AK 99921 

CTA OFFICE STAFF 

Tribal Administrator: Anna Guthrie 

Tribal Financial Manager: Justna Cook 

Administrative Assistant: Randi Braz 

Accounting Clerk: Jessica Benson 

Transportation Technician: Tina Grasser 

Transportation Manager: Damon Woudenberg 

Environmental Manager: Maranda Hamme 

Environmental Planner: Shannon Isaacs 

Housing Manager: Brandi Williamson 

Tribal Court Coordinator: Vacant 

Enterprise Manager: Hannah Bazinet 

Smoke Shop Clerks: Lynn Hilleary & Clinton Cook Jr. 

CTA TRIBAL COUNCIL 

President: Clinton Cook Sr. 

Vice President: Fred Hamilton Jr. 

Treasurer: Kellie Ebbighausen 

Secretary: June Durgan 

Council Members: 

Millie Schoonover 

Michael Douville 

Emmet Benolken 


